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RE: OFSTED INSPECTION 25 – 26 September 2014. 

  

‘This is a good school’ Ofsted 2014 
 

Please find attached the published Ofsted Inspection report for St John & St James CE 

Primary School held at the end of September. 
 

If you wish to view this report online, it can be found on www.ofsted.gov.uk. 
 

St John & St James CE Primary School was inspected by three inspectors for two days and 

they met with parents, pupils, staff, governors, representatives from the local authority and 

LDBS; they collected questionnaires from staff; no evidence was gained from the online 

questionnaire (Parent View) as there were too few responses, they looked at parent 

questionnaires completed in May: they observed the children in classrooms and in the 

playground, before, during and after school hours; they also looked at school documents 

and policies. 
 

The school was judged to be ‘Good’ in all five areas; Leadership and Management, 

Behaviour and safety of pupils, Quality of teaching, Achievement of pupils and Early years 

provision. Here are a few headlines from the report: 
 

‘This is a good school.  Standards have risen rapidly since the last inspection due to 

strong and effective leadership.’ 

 

‘This is a caring school that fully involves all the pupils.’ 

 

‘Pupils behave well in and around school. Pupils are polite and respectful’ 

 

‘Pupils’ spiritual, moral, social and cultural development is a strong feature of the 

school.’ 

 

We were particularly pleased that Ofsted observed and noted strengths of the school. 

Ofsted have also noted the areas that we as a school need to work on to become 

Outstanding and these are explained fully in the report under the section ‘What does the 

school need to do to improve further?’ 
 

The governors and staff of St John & St James would like to thank all parents for their 

continued support. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Heather Knightley                                                   Mrs Gloria Powell 
HEADTEACHER                                                                                                           CHAIR OF GOVERNORS 


